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May 15, 2023  
 
Dear Wheaton Resident:  
 
This is a notice of upcoming work within Part D of the North Side Interceptor (NSI) project, which 
includes the area of Manchester Road between Knollwood Drive and Gables Boulevard.  Manchester 
Road construction will involve a road closure with the detour anticipated to start on Monday, June 12, 
2023.  A copy of the Traffic Control Detour is included with this construction notice.     
 
Construction will include Wheaton Sanitary District (WSD) interceptor sewer replacement, City of 
Wheaton (COW) local sanitary sewer replacement, water main and service relocations, storm sewer 
replacement, pavement reconstruction and parkway restoration.  The General Contractor, Benchmark 
Construction, will start work in the area on Monday, June 5th but will not implement the Manchester Road 
Detour any earlier than June 12th.  Access to area residents along Manchester Road will not be impacted 
until the detour is in place.  WSD anticipates the NSI work will be completed, and the detour removed, no 
later than Sunday, June 25th.       
 
COW emergency service access to the area will be maintained throughout construction.  The Contractor 
will maintain property access within the detour throughout construction, except during short periods of 
time when sewer and water work is occurring immediately within a property’s driveway.   
 
The primary contact during construction is the WSD’s Resident Engineer, Jim Snell.  Jim can be reached 
at 815.444.3321 or via email at JSnell@baxterwoodman.com.   
 
There will be additional information about the Project posted to the District’s News Section of its website, 
(www.wsd.dst.il.us/News).  Thank you in advance for your patience during construction. 

 
Very truly yours,  
 
WHEATON SANITARY DISTRICT   

mailto:JSnell@baxterwoodman.com
http://www.wsd.dst.il.us/News
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EXHIBIT A 
 
 
 

Scope of Potential Detour Route 
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